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Campus Update



15th December 2023
Dear Parent/Carer,
Welcome to our last update of 2023. 
We’ve had a lovely festive, week here at JGC. On Monday we were treated to outstanding performances from primary and secondary pupils, along with some of our staff sharing their hidden talents! Yesterday, our ELC and P1/2 children performed their nativities for delighted parents and family members. The huge amount of work put into learning speaking parts, songs and sign language was evident.

My thanks go to all staff involved in creating these fantastic opportunities and memories for our children and young people and particular thanks must go to the directors of each of these events – Mrs Stephenson (Early Years Practitioner), Mrs Gomez (P2 teacher) and Mr Jeffrey (Music teacher). 
Next week primary class parties will continue and we have our S1-3 dance/film night on Tuesday and S3-6 Party Night on Wednesday (more info below). On Thursday (last day of term), P1-S6 children and staff will join together for our Christmas Celebration at Jedburgh Old & Trinity Parish Church. Last day for 52 week ELC children is Friday 22nd and we look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday 8th January 2024. 
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If you are free next Saturday evening (23rd), I highly recommend the Jedforest Instrumental Band Christmas Concert in the Town Hall. We are delighted that some of our young people will be performing. Tickets available from Spar, From Me to You and Visit Scotland Jedburgh.
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support throughout 2023 and wish you and yours a lovely Christmas and a healthy and happy 2024. 
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Susan Oliver
Headteacher
Wellbeing

During the holidays, if you have a concern about a child or you believe a child is at risk of significant harm, please contact:
Children & Families Duty Team 01896 662787 (office hours)

Emergency Duty Team 01896 752111 (out of office hours)
Additional support can also be accessed via the following links:

Kooth  online counselling and emotional wellbeing support service providing young people age 11-18 (up to age 19) with a safe and secure means of accessing support from a professional team of qualified counsellors.
Togetherall provides a supportive, online community for all residents aged 16 and over living within the Scottish Borders. Trained professionals are available 24/7 and there is a choice of safe therapeutic services, including online self-help courses.

Learning Without Limits 

S4-6 Prelims 

The prelim timetable was issued to all S4-S6 pupils on Friday 8th December. Paper copies are available from the school office.  Prelims begin on Monday the 15th and end on Friday the 26th of January.  During the prelims the school timetable operates as normal. When not in exams young people should attend their classes.   Young people who have additional assessment arrangements (reader/scribe/ICT etc.) will receive information about their specific arrangements, including timings and location, before Christmas.  Anyone who has two exams at the same time, should speak to Mr Fagan who will make alternative arrangements for them.  

Additional support can be accessed via the following links:
· Your National Qualifications SQA booklet (Hard copies were issued at assembly) click here  

· For assistance on how to create a study plan click here
· For access to SQA past papers and marking schemes click here
· E-Sgoil  the national online learning programme) have a superb suite of video resources to support you and your young person as they prepare for their exams.   To access them click here
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Rose Hub on Tour
Young people and staff had a fantastic visit to the Bird Gardens Scotland in Oxton on Wednesday. 
The young people have been learning about the environment and animals in social studies and art, and will be following up this experience in the new year with signalong and science projects. 
Despite being a very wet day, everyone had fun and our young people were absolute superstars! 
The staff have highly recommended this local gem as a great place for families to visit too. We will definitely be back!
Scanning Electron Microscope Project
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As the finale to our project we held an Open Evening on Monday and welcomed visitors from the Institute for Research in Schools (IRIS) to meet with our young people and staff on Wednesday. 

We have had great fun with the microscope, including an AH Biology pupil using it for her project on size of stomata in various types of leaf. S3 chemists have used it for their fibre shedding in washing project and S3 physicists have compared various fibres for their load bearing project. We have also made contacts with Lochcarron, IndiNature and Heriot Watt University which have led to offers of use of another electron microscope, workplace visits/employers coming to speak to our pupils and continued collaboration.

Christmas Spirit

Thank you to everyone who donated to our Foodbank collection. We know that this will have a positive impact on local families. If you would still like to donate you can do so via the Co-op.

Thank you to our Parent Partnership group for providing refreshments at the Christmas Concert and organising highly successful raffles this week. With your support they raised the amazing sum of £633.45.  We are very grateful to members of the group for giving up their own time throughout the year, to support activities and experiences for children and young people across all stages of the Campus, and to everyone who supports their fundraising activities. Thanks also to parent Partnership member Leanne Stephenson for organising the personalised Christmas cards and gifts once again. 

We are also grateful for the ongoing support of local organisations and businesses. Particular thanks go to the Rotary Club of Jedburgh who donated (and wrapped!) Christmas gifts for all of our nursery and primary children and to our local Spar and Co-op staff who are supporting our Christmas parties.
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Senior Dance

We are very much looking forward our young people in S4-6 to the Senior Christmas Dance on Wednesday 20th December 7pm – 10pm. Pupils have chosen the theme of neon, so pupils are encouraged to wear white or bright neon colours – yellow, orange, pink, green etc!

Tickets for this event are available now on Parent Pay at a cost of £5.    We believe this represents good value however we are particularly mindful of the challenging financial times and are keen to support our families in any way possible.  If you would like to take up this offer or if there any other way that we could be of assistance please contact your child’s pastoral teacher.  

P Fagan & Health & Wellbeing Department


